
STRENGTHENING INFORMAL SECTOR 
FISCAL MANAGEMENT IN AFRICA:  

POLICY OPTIONS FOR TAX ADMINISTRATIONS





COPYRIGHT NOTICE

Copyright subsisting in this publication and in every part thereof.

This publication or any part thereof may not be reproduced, transmitted, transcribed or otherwise stored or translated into any language 

or computer language, in any form or by any means, without the prior written permission of the African Tax Administration Forum 

(ATAF), an international organisation with full legal standing and established, in terms of the Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties, 

on 8 October 2012.

Any unauthorised reproduction or adaptation of this publication will constitute a copyright infringement and render the doer liable under 

both civil and criminal law.

RESTRICTIONS ON USE

The information contained in this publication constitutes privileged information belonging to ATAF, any member country of ATAF and its 

subsidiaries. This information is furnished in confidence with the understanding that it will not, without prior written permission from 

ATAF, be used for purposes other than for what is intended.

Series: ATAF Research Publications

ATAF Secretariat
Research Directorate

Hatfield Gardens, Block G, 2nd Floor
Hatfield, Pretoria, South Africa, 0181

Tel: +27 12 451 8800

E-Mail: info@ataftax.org

www.ataftax.org

Strengthening informal sector fiscal 
management in Africa: Policy options for 

tax administrations

An ATAF Policy Brief

October 2022



B ATAF | Strengthening informal sector fiscal management in Africa

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

This policy brief titled “Strengthening informal sector fiscal 
management in Africa: Policy options for tax administrations” 
was produced by the ATAF Research Department.

The publication was prepared by Dr. Dahiru Bala in the 
ATAF Research Team, under the management of Dr. Ezera 
Madzivanyika and overall direction of Dr, Nara Monkam. 
Comments were provided by Dr. Ezera Madzivanyika, 
Michael Masiya, Dr. Aleksandar Dragojlovic and Frankie 
Mbuyamba from the ATAF Research Department. The 
publication benefited from the strategic guidance and high-
level review by the ATAF Deputy Executive Secretary, Ms. 
Mary Baine. 

The ATAF Secretariat extends its gratitude to all member 
countries for their continued support, the data and resources 
provided that underpin our publications. 

The support of members, development partners and donors 
also play a key role in the success of ATAF’s development 
as a significant platform for Africa on tax matters, with 
continued technical and financial support since its inception 
in 2009. 


